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Update to PBC Governance Sub-Committee

Direct Access Ultrasound Business Case

St Albans and Harpenden PBC Group 

Introduction

The purpose of this paper is to provide the PBC Governance Sub-Committee with an update regarding the above business case.

Background

At their meeting on 3rd April 2007, the PBC Governance Sub-Committee considered a business case from St Albans and Harpenden PBC Group.  

The business case set out a proposal to re-commission direct access ultrasound to reduce waiting times for patients and provide a more responsive service for local GPs.  The existing service provided by West Herts Hospitals NHS Trust had many problems with capacity, timeliness and recruitment which they had been unable to resolve fully.

The business case was supported by the committee but it was stated that the business case could not proceed without the comprehensive unbundling of the West Herts contract to ensure that the money could be moved with the activity.  The committee required confirmation of unbundling and cost effectiveness to be affirmed.

Current Position

The unbundling of the cost and activity from the block contract is confirmed and since October 2007, activity has been charged on a cost per case basis and therefore, activity and budget levels for 2008/09 will be confirmed at the end of this financial year.

Formal notification has been given to the acute Trust and expressions of interest have been sought from clinical providers to provide a direct access ultrasound service to the 13 practices in St Albans and Harpenden area.  The new service is being procured through the Any Willing Provider contracting route where there are no guarantees of activity or finance.  The bids are being evaluated and those successfully shortlisted will be invited for interview on 11th March 2008.
February 2008

C:\DOCUME~1\COBBJE~1.NEB\LOCALS~1\Temp\StahCom Ultrasound update Feb08.doc

